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TOWNSHIP OF SOUTH CROSBY
Council Meeting

March 21,1988

Mr Tony Emprey, . Canada
Mortgage and Housing Corp.
spoke regarding Rural and
Native Housing Program

Mr . Jim Fairfield, of
Thorne, Ernst and Whinney

Chartered Accountants
presented Council with
Financial Statement for
1987.

Paid Road Voucher No.5, in
the amount of $5,564 .90
The Road Superintendent
gave his report.
A,J,Graham
Consultants have been
engaged with regards to a
road management study.

Paid General Office
accounts i1n the amount of
$140,075.20

Committees were appointed
for the following:

Morton Community Centre
Elgin Community Centre
Crosby Community Centre
Township of South Crosby
Recreation Committee
By-Law No. 11-88 was read
first,second and third
times and passed.

Meeting adjourned
Council meeting

April. 5th, 1988

Passed: a motion that the
Zoning;: Administrator 18
authorized to proceed with

zoning- change, as
requested bY: oM J
Hawkins .

Council were advised that
Dawn ‘Smith has been

appointed- as 'a member . to
LAC 645 that the Township
Os South, Crosby is !'one of

the designated areas that
might “opt: for -community.

futures funding 'and: £hat

Mr .David Gatehouse will- be -

contacting  our municipal
office | | regarding this
program. .

Paid Read Voucher No.6, in
the amount of $9,168.74.
Road Superintendent. gave
his report.

Motion::i» to authorize
purchase,  of a brush
chipper ' if demonstration
proves, ¢ it to meet
reguirements.

Discussion was held

regarding repairs to roof
and eavestroughs at the

library. Road
Superintenmdent 1is to make
arrangements for
installation of . or
repalrs e the

eavestroughs, and report
on the roof.

Motion @ passed to pay
general office accounts,
in the amount of
257666, 35

By-Law No. 12-88 was read
three times and passed.
By-Law No. 13-88 was read
three times and passed.

A motion. was passed that
in 1988 the Chaffey's Lock
and Area Heritage Society
be given $5,046.00 which
sum includes the
following: $546 .00
Ooperating grant for the
Lockmaster's Museum, a 5%
increase,and  $4,500.00  a
special project grant for

the Preservation and
display of South Crosby
Historical records in
1988.

Meeting adjourned.

Engineering

~'call Marian

VON Volunteer
Visiting Program

The VON Volunteer Visiting
Program marks over 1300
hours of service that the
volunteer visitors have given
to the program from April
Ist 1987 to March 31, 1988.
These volunteer hours
represent a strong sense of
caring and dedication that
these special individuals
express towards their
ccmmunity and its senior
members. Not only do these
volunteers visit their special
friends on a regular basis
but many are able to attend
the monthly inservice
programs offered by the
program coordinator for their
own support and development.

These volunteers quietly
give of their time according
to their own personal
timetable. Each  hour is
precious!

The benefits to our community
are enormous. Lhe seniors
who are visited receive the

gift of companionship;
nonconditional caring and
the stimulation of a new
interest and friend. Not
surprisingly, the same gifts
are bestowed uron the

volunteers plus the added
pleasure that they do "make
a difference’,

If you have time to share
or are curious about the North
Leeds VON Visiting Program
or other programs offered
please call Marian McLeod
359-1068.

Thank you volunteer drivers
and for those drivers who
have not been ‘called upon....
~don't despair - we still need
" you. If you need transportation
‘to  medical  appointments
and are over age 55 please
McLeod VON
Seniors - Support 359-1068.
(There is "a mileage fee
charged.)
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L.to R. Andy Simpson, Terra Morris,
Ryan Carty, Jennifer Winnie, Angel
Furzer, Morgan Grady-Smith

Elgin UCW
attended
took place on Tuesday April

A well meeting
12th with 26:.:ladies: in
attendance. President Shirley
Bryden opened ithe meeting
with a reading entitled "Little
Things Mean a Lot."

Sandra Freeman's group gave
the Worship, the theme being
"Easter and the Resurrection"
and "What it means to be
a Christian".  Appropriate
stories were read followed
by prayers by Leorene Hayes
and May Dennison, after
which the ladies formed
groups, anrd taking passages
from varying chapters of

he Bible, illustrated how
slightly  different versions
of the Resurrection were

given. Offerings were taken
and dedicated, and Sandra
closed with prayer.

Irene Guthrie's group gave
an interesting study and Irene

read a very delightful
introduction from a book
entitled "Pass the Fruit"

and using a bowl of fresh
fruit which was handed round,
Marion Seeley and Katherine
Sides explained how love
and happiness could be passed
from one to another. Once
again groups were formed,
and this time, taking passages
from the Bible the ladies
were asked to find the
ingredients for the recipe
for a "Scripture Cake". All
very Interesting and most
enjoyable.

Lydia Tackaberry read the
minutes of the last meeting
and Enid Soper the Treasurer's
report. Eleanor Taylor gave
details of catering and
Leorene the Flower Fund.
The subject for the Steward's
report by Nina Churchill
was "Who am I, and am ] a
good Steward?"

Sandra completed the business
section of the evening with
a discussion on the very
controversial subject of the
ordination of homosexuals
and lesbians. Votes were
taken and collected, and
the result will be given at
the next meeting.

To conclude, a pleasant social
evening was enjoyed by all.

Next meet'iug May 10th.

Mr. Jackson our Custodian

South Crosby Public School
. Easter Breakfast

On March 3lst the grade 7

& 8's and their teacher Mrs.

Tedford held an Easter

Breakfast for themselves
the kindergarten and the

staff.

The breaktast consisted of

scrambled eges, bacon,
pancakes, toast and apple
julce.

Everyone came early, too
early to change in fact. That's
right, everyone wore their
pyjamas. ,
Afterwards the children played
games directed by Buffy
Goring and Jason St. Pierre,
They played bunny tag and
had an Easter egg hunt which
was the best part.

The grade 7/8 then put on
a performance with the Easter
song about the lillies and
of course Peter Cottontail.
There were poems about
the Woodland Easter Bunny
and again Peter Cottontail
came into the picture. The
plays were created by a group
in the class. The Easter Bunny
Who Forgot Easter was a
big hit, as was Joe Cool bunny.
After doing the dishes and
cleaning up , our breakfast
was over, but we all
thoroughly enjoyed it.

Special thanks to Mrs. Keates
and Mr. Duncan for their
help.

- Heidi Merriman Grade 8
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